TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
December 4, 2017

The Town Council met December 4, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex
Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT: MEMBERS ABSENT:
Council Members:  Mayor Hight Glenn Littleton
Chasity Chapman

Marvin Crumpton

Neil Benson

Marilyn Collins
Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Terry Jackson gave the invocation.
Mayor Hight asked for approval of the Council Minutes from November 20, 2017.
Council Member Benson moved to approve the Council Minutes from November 20,
2017 as presented. Council Member Collins seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Benson, Chapman, Collins, and
Crumpton. -
New Business
Carol Islands (United Way) not present
Mayor Hight recognized Betty Oldroyd from the Sun Light Center.

Betty Oldroy with the Sun Light Center explained to the council about their organization
and that they are looking for a new location to store their food.

Mayor Hight and Council will look at the building and get back with them.
Report from Department Heads

Chief Barnett has 2 new applications for Part time officer Brandon Wright and Brandon
Warren.

Council Member Benson moved to approve Brandon Wright and Brandon Warren as part
time officers. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried with
the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Benson, Chapman, Collins, and
Crumpton.



Phillip Porter with the Fire Department reported on calls from last month.
Terry Jackson reported on the work for the Storm Shelter.

Terry Jackson also asked about the Town paying for Billy Wyatt membership for
ARWA, it’s $70.00.

Mayor Hight stated he would have to look in to that, know that Billy is not a part time or
full time employee.

Town Clerk Crystal Smith reminded the Council of the Town Safety Meeting Thursday
6:00pm at HIC.

Council Member Chapman moved to approve the bills, transfer funds. Council Member
Collins seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas:
Council Member Benson, Chapman, Collins and Crumpton.

Council Member Benson moved to approve the Financial Statement. Council Member
Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow:
Yeas: Council Member Benson, Chapman, Collins, and Crumpton.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Collins
moved to adjourn. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Benson, Chapman, Collins and
Crumpton.

Robert Hight Mayor

ATTEST:

Town Clerk



